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POTENTIAL CHANGES TO COSTS BOOK
BACKGROUND

1. In response to concerns over complexity and resources, the Costs Book Manual Review Group is considering changes to the SFR 13 return, which is used to calculate the care programme weights in the NRAC formula. AST have met with representatives of the group to discuss the changes and to ensure that the data requirements of the NRAC formula continue to be met.
PURPOSE

2. This paper informs TAGRA of potential changes to the areas of the Costs Book used in the NRAC formula. A decision from TAGRA is not required at this stage.
RATIONALE FOR CHANGES TO SFR 13
3. The Costs Book User Group is the forum for NHS Boards and the Scottish Government to discuss the Costs Book. At its last meeting on 26th August, it raised questions about some of the data being reported in SFR 13, which is used to calculate the care programme weights in the NRAC formula. Some NHS Boards felt that due to the complexity of the current SFR 13 template, there was variation in how costs were being reported between boards.

4. In response to these issues, it was agreed to reform the Costs Book Manual Review Group. This group will make recommendations about the guidance given to the NHS Boards on how to fill in their Costs Book returns. One of the issues this group is considering is potential reform of the SFR 13 return.

5. As key users of the SFR 13, AST met with representatives from the review group on 8th November to discuss data requirements from SFR 13 to ensure that any future version of the return would continue to meet the needs of the NRAC formula.
POTENTIAL CHANGES AND THEIR IMPACT
6. SFR 13 performs two roles within the Costs Book reports. It:
(a) 
Adjusts board expenditure for financial transfers between boards; and

(b)
Adjusts board expenditure for services not funded within the general allocation, such as items directly funded by the Scottish Government.

7. From the point of view of compiling the Costs Book, (a) is the most resource intensive. However, from the point of view of using the data in the NRAC formula, (b) is most important. A potential option being considered at this time is therefore for the SFR 13 to stop collecting the data in (a). No decision has been made on this issue yet, and AST will be consulted before any decision is made to allow any potential impact on the NRAC formula to be assessed.

8. As the NRAC formula uses the SFR 13 data at the Scotland level, losing the board level data in (a) should not affect the operation of the NRAC formula. AST have been invited to help shape the guidance on completing SFR 13 in the future relating to (b) and this should lead to more consistent and relevant data being used in the NRAC formula in future years.
CONCLUSIONS
9. TAGRA is asked to note the potential changes to the Costs Book. AST will bring a paper to a future TAGRA meeting setting out the impact of any potential changes once data is available.
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